A Motion to Recommend Assessment Plans and Programs for 
Administrative Units of Radford University

Referred by the Resource Allocation Committee

Motion: 
The faculty senate recommends that all administrative units of the university develop and implement assessment programs to maximize their contributions to the achievement of Radford University goals. Further, it is recommended that emphasis should be placed on the articulation of mission relevant goals and objectives and the development of metrics useful in determining unit performance. Further, it is recommended the President of Radford University annually submit to the Board of Visitors and Faculty Senate a report concerning effectiveness and improvement of administrative units.
Rationale: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Assessment is an important and useful activity which can be used to improve performance and the achievement of desired institutional outcomes. Faculty at Radford University is committed to the assessment of student learning and academic programs.  The adoption of a commitment to assessment in administrative units would be beneficial in maximizing the impact and effectiveness of such units on the educational performance of the university in the areas of program effectiveness and learning outcomes. 
The purpose of both academic and non-academic administrative units is to support the instructional and research missions of the university. Without quality assessment improvement of performance is unlikely and cannot be demonstrated. In an era of increasing accountability and increasing public criticism of the value of non-academic personnel and units in higher education this is a good and wise policy to implement. This is consistent with SACS accreditation standards (3.3, 3.3.1, and 3.3.1.2) which requires the identification of expected outcomes, assessment of these outcomes, and evidence of improvement based on analysis of results for administrative support services.
